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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

September 3, 2003

TO:


MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Federal

The U.S. Senate’s Transportation, Treasury, and General Government Appropriations Subcommittee held a mark-up today for its Fiscal Year 2004 spending bill.  The U.S. Senate’s full Appropriations Committee is expected to consider the measure tomorrow.

While full details of the appropriations measure are not yet available, the MTA has learned that the subcommittee provided $5 million in New Starts funding for the Eastside Light Rail Line.  That is half the amount provided by the House Committee on Appropriations when it passed their version of the Transportation Appropriations bill for Fiscal Year 2004 on July 24, 2003.  The initial bill passed by the House Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation (July 11, 2003) included no funds for the Eastside Light Rail Line.

Full details of the Senate’s Transportation Appropriations bill will be provided shortly.

�








